Supervisor David Cullen, Co-Chairman and Supervisor Willie Johnson, Jr. Co-Chairman
By the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit reporting on:

File No. 12-623
(ITEM      )  From the County Executive, a communication related to changing the line of reporting for the Department of Labor Relations from the County Executive to Corporation Counsel, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, the County Executive issued an informational report dated July 13, 2012, stating that the Department of Labor Relations will immediately start reporting to Corporation Counsel rather than the County Executive; and
WHEREAS, the 2012 County Executive Recommended Budget proposed that the Department of Labor Relations be merged into the Department of Human Resources as a separate division; and
WHEREAS, the County Board rejected that proposal, which included moving other functions into Human Resources, and the Department of Labor Relations remains as a stand-alone department; and


WHEREAS, on July 19, 2012, the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit reviewed the informational report and expressed various concerns about the County Executive’s proposal to change the reporting lines mid-year for the Department of Labor Relations; and
WHEREAS, changes to the Department of Labor Relations should be presented to policymakers as a separate action item or as part of the annual budget review; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Department of Labor Relations shall remain as a stand-alone department, with its staff intact, that reports directly to the County Executive until such time that policymakers approve a change to the structure of the organizational chart which is adopted and approved as part of the annual budget.
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